Year 2022, the war in Ukraine
was added to Covid 19, to the
inexistence of interactive
physical defenses suitable
for the environment and the
human body.
With this article, I reach the coveted milestone of 100
unwanted articles from world power centers, published on my
website (https:www.//spawhe.eu). I do NOT know if I will write
more because my vision is fading due to the disease called
cataract.
The problems mentioned in the title of this article have no
culprits. This means that the entire earthly society is
guilty.
I refer, in particular, to the crimes of omission of world
public and private science that led us to this paradoxical
situation in the year 2022. In other words, the common people
of the earthly world people cannot defend themselves against
the bullying of larger neighboring countries, such as Russia,
China, America, which impose their policy and development
model. What is worse is the fact that the development models
they impose differ only for political reasons, while the
defects mentioned in the title are common to the entire world
population. Paradoxically, environmental policies and
industrial patents have excluded interactive physics all over
the world, which for myself is simpler and more important than
quantum physics. Suffice it to think that this physics
includes the principle of PASCAL, of HENRY and DALTON, that of
TORRICELLI, and that of the INPENETRABILITY OF BODIES, which

alone, as I have explained in many articles and patent
deposits, applied simultaneously, to the terrestrial
environment , could solve all the problems of our time:
economic, environmental, energy, public health, and land and
air space transport, extracting without transformation costs,
energy from the terrestrial environment SIMPLY SELECTING
EXISTING TECHNOLOGIES BETTER. Equally paradoxically, without
using interactive principles, we cannot even defend ourselves
from old age and from viruses that attack humans at the
pulmonary, neurological level. In fact, interactive inventions
are considered inconvenient for the large countries that
dominate the world economy. Nobody finances them and nobody
opposes them because there are no impartial scientific
consultants, able to think globally in the general interests.
Why don’t these consultants exist? IT IS THE Fault OF
SPECIALIZATIONS AND LACK OF KNOWLEDGE OF THE “GLOBAL
SCIENTIFIC WORKING ORGANIZATION” which would always require
the application of the most economical solution, known to the
state of the art, in all the work cycles and transformation of
the material. THIS MEANS THAT THE BEST SOLUTION DOES NOT
EXIST. IT IS ALWAYS THE ONE THAT MUST BE REALIZED BY GLOBALLY
UPDATING THE STATE OF THE ART EVERY DAY. Paradoxically, to
myself, the seventy-three year old inventor of interactive
environmental and energetic inventions, as well as of the
“Artificial heart oxygenator of the energetically autonomous
blood”, new diseases have been diagnosed in addition to the
previous ones. I am referring to diseases, which in my opinion
as a patient, are partially aggravated by the Covid 19
pandemic and the side effects of vaccines. In fact, the same
diseases, even if they were latent, were asymptomatic before
the appearance of the virus: “Chronic degenerative
encephalopathy on a vascular basis. Interstitial lung disease.
Diverticulosis of the colon with previous resection of the
same colon. Chronic gastritis. Chronic Colicist Litiasica.
Pancreatic cyst. Uninodular goiter. Right adrenal adenoma.
Chronic HBV liver disease. Type 2 diabetes mellitus. Arterial
hypertension with cardiac arrhythmia. Weight loss of 20 kg in

the last five years, of which 15, in the period of the Covid
pandemic, although, never tested positive for diagnosis tests,
in compliance with Pfizer vaccinations. I will not undergo the
fourth dose of the vaccine so as not to further aggravate my
state of health.
The question I ask myself is the following: how many of these
diseases could be cured, eliminated or reduced, if instead of
the natural heart we had an artificial heart capable of
sending oxygenated blood and medicines in liquid form to the
diseased organs? And how many diseased organs in the joints
could be motorized with small actuators and electric motors
powered directly by the blood circulation? In fact, we may
need to have more artificial hearts instead of the current
heart that would occupy the spaces currently occupied by sick
and aged organs, both to better purify the blood and to
produce a greater amount of energy.
THIS IS NOT SCIENCE FICTION, SIMPLE SCIENTIFIC ORGANIZATION
OF MULTI-DISCIPLINARY WORK. Everything that is made of large
dimensions can be miniaturized and if we are able to produce
energy locally (including in the human body) we can also
enhance man’s defenses and extend human life.
THIS IS NOT POSSIBLE TO DO UNTIL WE ARE GOVERNED WORLDWIDE BY
IGNORANT PEOPLE WHO STILL BELIEVE IN SCIENTIST-SUPPORTED
WEAPONS THAT DO NOT LOOK BEYOND THEIR SPECIFIC SKILLS.
When I started being an inventor as a retiree, in 2006, I only
suffered from diabetes and hypertension. I do not regret
having done this job, especially because it is misunderstood
by governments and multinationals. If I had not proposed my
forty simple and strategic SPAWHE inventions, which would be
and are sufficient to create an alternative, more efficient,
economical and healthy development model while using the same
current technologies. TO GIVE AN EXAMPLE, IF A MACHINE WORKS
SIMPLY BY INSERTING A PLUG IN A POWER SOCKET, IT DOES NOT MEAN
THAT THE MACHINE WORKS CORRECTLY IF THE CURRENT HAS BEEN

PRODUCED A POLLUTING OR ANTI-ECONOMIC ENERGY SOURCE. THIS IS
TRUE FOR ALL LAND MACHINES AND MOSTLY THOSE WHICH NEED NO
POWER SOCKET. AS EXPLAINED IN THE FOLLOWING ROW OF SPAWHE:
“I am not an academic, but a former system designer and
installer. I do not allow myself to criticize the solutions of
talented scientific specialists. I limit myself only to
publishing my solutions based on my experience which are based
on the scientific organization of multi-disciplinary applied
work which is clearly unknown to the academic world. While
many of the solutions described by academic specialists are
correct, for me, the glue that should coherently hold them
together is missing. Which is only described in the following
nursery rhyme from spawhe.eu:
“ The cleaning of fossil energy published in spawhe, to be
efficient, should be based, above all on inorganic chemistry
that is able to absorb CO2, producing carbonates in the water,
so that they counteract the acidification of the oceans and
global warming. To speed up the processes and reduce the
energy costs that would have involved the circulation of very
large quantities of water necessary to neutralize the very
large quantities of CO2 emitted by the current thermal power
plants and heat engines, it has gradually been transformed
technologically into solutions of less space by exploiting the
principles Pascal and Henry.
In fact, I realized that on
planet Earth, all the activities that nature produces through
organic and inorganic chemistry, photosynthesis and the carbon
cycle can be increased in speed without any need to use
thermal, nuclear energy and current renewables. It is
sufficient only to increase the operating pressures of the
systems, modify the circulation pumps and make the machines
work differently. In fact, natural interactive systems expel,
with the times required by nature, the elements extraneous to
natural cycles, due to accidental polluting phenomena,
including direct and indirect thermal effects due to volcanic
explosions, to natural fires that have always existed on the

planet. The current industrial activities of men have
multiplied exponentially the elements extraneous to natural
cycles, therefore nature is no longer able to restore
interactive balances. Obviously, this is my truth and in the
entire website, I explain how, in my opinion, we should have
created global plants that purify both fumes and water at the
same time before they go to pollute the soils, rivers, lakes
and seas. Having not done this in any country in the world, it
has not been possible to advance the state of the art of
purification to make it known to other countries. Therefore,
the advancement of the state of the global purification art
has not occurred. Consequently, it was not even possible to
notice that the water circulation pumps, if we make them work
in the direction of gravitational force, by placing them in
series with the turbines, we could extract the energy directly
from the environment. Having not done this, it was not
possible to realize that the water circulation pumps, if in
addition to making them pump in the direction of gravitational
force, we modify them on the suction side and make them
another inlet clearly separated from the main one up to the
same impeller , we can always use the same water to create
energy because we use one feed to recycle the water from the
upper basin and the other feed to introduce into the same
impeller the water discharged from a turbine fed by falling
water from the same upper basin. Not having done this, it was
not possible to think that by replacing the upper basin with a
pressurized autoclave with compressed air, it being understood
that we use a turbine connected to the outlet of the
autoclave, we can recover the water drained from the turbine
and insert it back into the autoclave, whose pressurized water
is recycled with the same impeller of the pump by means of the
second supply. In this way, with the same water and the same
compressed air, we would have produced a current generator
that extracts energy from the environment, with quite small
dimensions. Having not done this, it was not possible to
further reduce the dimensions of this current generator by
increasing the operating pressure of the autoclave in order to

be able to mount it on cars and trucks, on agricultural
tractors. Not having done this, it was not possible to think
that the overall dimensions can still be reduced by using
submersible pumps as turbines mounted directly in cylindrical
tubes that would act as autoclaves. Therefore, these groups
could be used to be inserted directly into the wells to raise
the water and at the same time oxygenate the aquifers which
today are polluted by agricultural fertilizers, herbicides and
pesticides and fecal coliforms. In fact, we know that part of
the air that pressurizes the autoclave dissolves in the water
according to Henry’s principle, purifying the water for free.
Not having done this, it was not possible to think that the
overall dimensions could be reduced even further. Even
miniaturized and instead of purifying the water from the wells
we could purify the human blood, placing two small autoclaves
side by side that would replace the right and left ventricles,
creating energetically autonomous artificial hearts that would
feed the systemic circuit that oxygenates the brain and the
lungs to lengthen the life of the ‘man. Having not done this,
it was not possible to think that pressurized cylindrical
autoclaves can be incorporated an external cylinders
containing water at atmospheric pressure, outside of which
sliding tracks of permanent magnets mounted on transmission
chains driven by motors can be made electric at variable
revolutions that would produce an electromagnetic flux of
variable intensity which would produce induced currents in a
solenoid outside the same water tank. Therefore, we could
produce in this tank a linear electromagnetic thrust force
according to Lorentz’s law at the ambient temperature, without
fuel that could be added to the reaction thrust of Newton that
would be produced by propellers driven by electric motors
always commanded by generators. of current that produce the
primary hydroelectric energy, fed by submersible pumps used as
turbines placed inside the central reservoirs. Not having done
this, it was not possible to replace the current thermal
turbofans of aircraft to travel in the atmosphere and in space
with energy extracted directly from the environment, it was

not possible to create flying cars, nor submarines that move
with the same system without fuel. It was not possible to
make the ships travel without fuel, nor to mount the same
system to make mobile barriers in the sea to defend ourselves
from high waters. It was not even possible to think that in
the space travel of the future we can add to the global linear
motors an external steel tunnel connected to the turbo fan,
where it will produce a higher vacuum higher than the
surrounding space vacuum and connect this tunnel with a small
vacuum pump to a thickening tank of the captured powders,
which will be emptied periodically letting in the atmospheric
air which will feed an electrostatic filter that will recover
the powders that will be used together with the other
interactive purification and energy plant inventions described
on the website https: //www.spawhe.eu to make humans survive
even in space without suffering physiological damage due to
the absence of atmospheric pressure, gravity, food resources
and raw materials to build spare parts for the machines
necessary for survival in space. In fact, atmospheric air and
water will fill the space caravan wagons full of human beings
and will be endlessly recycled, suitably replenished with
artificial photosynthesis and carbon cycle, while general
gravity will be reinforced, becoming very similar. to the
terrestrial one, electrostatically polarizing the paths of
atmospheric conditioned air and recycled water in the
interactive,
energy
and
purification,
compressed
hydroelectromagnetic plants, still unknown to terrestrial
science. Current science has forgotten that the primary fluid
dynamic energy is produced by the flow rate for the pressure
and density of the fluid itself. Therefore, the best solution
to produce clean energy at low cost and in infinite quantities
is: to use compressed air as an energy source (which is not
consumed) and water as an energy carrier (which with the use
of new pumps with separate double power supply up to the
impeller, can recycle it indefinitely by exploiting the
maximum pressure of the compressed air and the maximum density
of the water at the same time. In the simple formula of fluid

dynamic energy mentioned above, no heat source is needed. This
is the biggest mistake in world science and nobody wants to
correct it.”
Medical science could not arrive at the conception of the
artificial heart by itself if the interactive purification
systems were not invented first. For the simple fact that such
systems already exist in nature but work with only atmospheric
pressure and gravitational force. ONLY AN ACCURATE STUDY OF
THE ANTHROPIC PLANTS COULD ALLOW INCREASING THE WORKING
PRESSURES AND ENHANCING THE ENERGY AND PURIFYING EFFECTS
LOCALLY.
If this has never been done in the current anthropogenic
facilities, how could medical science invent the artificial
heart oxygenating the blood autonomously energetically? WE
HAVE SPENT THOUSANDS OF BILLIONS TO BUILD DAMS AND BASINS IN
THE MOUNTAIN VALLEYS ONLY FOR THE PURPOSE OF PRODUCING
HYDROELECTRIC ENERGY, WHILE IT WOULD HAVE BEEN MORE LOGICAL
AND ECONOMOMICAL TO MANAGE THE WATERS IN THE ODRIVE BASINS IN
THE VALLEY, WHERE THE UGAGUE WILDLIFE IS ‘ENERGY BUT PURIFYING
THE WATER AND RECYCLING IT TO INFINITY. THE WORLD TOP OF
EXPERTS WHO DO NOT UNDERSTAND THESE ELEMENTARY THINGS ARE
RIDICULOUS.
Think of Einstein’s theory of gravity and Frederic Taylor’s
scientific organization of work and of public interventions in
Keynes’s economics of labor. Unfortunately, these theories
have remained distinctly separate from the global business
world because gravitational force has not entered the study of
human activities. Until now, the scientific organization of
work has been applied only to industrial work and public aid
has been limited to supporting unemployment without
scientifically intervening to improve technological solutions
by exploiting interactive principles.
BECOMING MASTER OF FACEBOOK, TWITTER, ŞKYPE, OF THE WORLD
TRANSPORT INDUSTRY, OF HUMAN TRANSPLANT SURGERY, WITHOUT

OWNING THE TECHNOLOGY THAT ALLOWS TO MAKE THESE GREAT
INVENTIONS SUSTAINABLE IS LIKE BUILDING GREAT SABBIAN CASTLES.
Why does the International Court of Justice not investigate
the crimes of omission of world sciences and technologies that
neglect the interactive fluid dynamics fundamental principles
of Pascal, Henry, and the impenetrability of bodies, which
would make current scientific and technological development
sustainable for the entire world population? Haven’t the
current separations of competences done enough damage to the
environment and humans?
Protected and protector states demonstrate the failure of the
United Nations and world development policy. Sending weapons
to Ukraine to counter Russian aggression is a big mistake.
Better to isolate the aggressor country from a commercial
point of view and demonstrate that an alternative development
model without weapons, gas and oil is possible. This is
SPAWHE.eu. All guilty, no guilty, including the Church which
instead of limiting itself to praying and enriching the
cathedrals with works of art should finance the prototypes
demonstrating an alternative development model. In fact, if no
one finances peaceful impartial inventions, it is not possible
to identify the triggering principles of interactive systems
that are not commercial since they are already inserted in
natural systems.
It is no coincidence that Blaise Pascal and Giovanni Battista
Venturi who legislated very important fluid-dynamic physical
principles were Catholic priests. It is no coincidence that
the undersigned could not have conceived the purification and
energy system without their laws, obviously coupled with
Henry’s law, the principle of impenetrability of bodies and a
good practical knowledge of the operation of pumps and
turbines.
“I LEAVE THE READERS JUDGE IF IT IS TRUE OR NOT TRUE THAT THE
ARTIFICIAL HEART OXYGENATING THE BLOOD COULD REINFORCE HUMAN

DEFENSES. I INVITE YOU TO ALSO READ the following
articles:31.05.2018
http://www.spawhe.eu/artificial-heart-oxygenator-of-blood-ener
gyically-autonomous/,
28.04.2020 http://www.spawhe.eu/no-unknown-viruses-will-killusifwemodify-mans-defenses/,
15.01.2021 http://www.spawhe.eu/how-y
ou-can-live-most-of-the-human-body-a-well-fed-and-welloxygenated-brain-technological-scientific-system-of-survivalagainst-disease-disability-and-old-age/. Luigi Antonio Pezone

